

## MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 ● 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext.3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 ● Fax: (011) 432-2849 ● Email: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za Finance: accounts@mulbartonprimary.co.za

All other correspondence: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Newsletter 08 of 2025

10 March 2025

"It's not how you start, it's how you finish." ~ Chad le Clos

From the Principal's Desk

<u>ATHLETICS</u> – Well done to the learners who participated in the Inter-cluster Athletics – you all did us proud! Special congratulations to the following learners:

- Stephen Okoro (4B) U/10 High Jump (Silver medal) qualified for district team
- Kagiso Sicina (5D) U/11 Long Jump (Silver medal) qualified for district team
- Pearl Gqoli (6B) U/11 80 meters (Silver medal) qualified for district team
- Muluba Ngoy (6B) U11 Shot Put (Bronze medal)
- Lutendo Gumani (7C) U/13 100m (Bronze medal)

The above learners who qualified will be representing our district at the Provincial Championships – we wish them everything of the best.

<u>SPUR EVENING</u> – Please note that we are having our Spur Evening Fundraiser again! This is taking place at <u>The Glen Shopping Centre Spur</u> this Wednesday, 12 March 2025 from 6–9pm. This is a superb fundraiser as it brings the Mulbarton family together in a social way. Some of our Grade 7 learners will be 'shadow waiters' and they need our encouragement. We urge all families to join us for this fun-filled fundraiser. This is a chance to spend quality time with your family and friends as well as supporting our school. Please bring along as many family and friends as you can!

<u>SCHOOL PHOTOS</u> – Please note that school photographs will be taken next Monday, 17 March 2025. The cost of the package of photos is R50. The cut-off date for payment of photo money is on Friday, 14 March 2025. On the day – please ensure that your child is in full formal summer uniform and to be neat and tidy. No tracksuits or PT uniform for the photo's please.

<u>HPV VACCINATION</u> – for Grade 5 girls will be administered by the Department of Health this Thursday, 13 March 2025. These girls were issued with new consent forms from the Department of Health. Children without parental consent will not receive these vaccinations. Please note further that girls who have already received their 2 injections will not be required to receive it again.

<u>ESTORIL BOOKS</u> – Book Fair will be held between 18-20 March 2025 in the Media Centre to promote reading and literacy. Please purchase books for your children to encourage reading. We would greatly appreciate it if parents could also donate a book to

our library collection. Your child's name will be pasted inside the front cover of the book. Please support this reading initiative. (A child who reads will be an adult who thinks).

<u>APPOINTMENTS</u> – Please note that parents are not allowed to go directly to a teacher's classroom. Please make an appointment if you wish to meet with a particular teacher.

<u>SAFETY</u> – Parents, please report to the office reception first before proceeding to your scheduled appointment or to the uniform shop.

<u>PARENTS EVENING</u> – will take place on Thursday, 27 March 2025, between 17h00 and 19h00. Grade R – 3 parents may proceed directly to their child's class to collect the reports. Parents of grade 4-7 learners to first collect reports from the hall and then proceed to the respective educators' classrooms.

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

L. Kistadoo Principal

## Reminders

- School Shop (for uniform) is open Tuesday and Friday from 07h30 08h00
- Please download the School Communicator onto your PC, laptop or mobile phone for school info and news <a href="https://www.school-communicator.com">www.school-communicator.com</a>
- Our banking details are: NEDBANK BOOYSENS 198005 A/C # 1980316023.
- No cell phones, tablets or any other electronic devices are allowed at school If you are caught with these items, it will be confiscated and a penalty fee of R250.00 will be charged to get it back.
- Left behind We are appealing to parents not to deliver items that your child has left behind or the parent has gone early morning shopping to bring to the learner food; money; projects; sports kit; clothes; house keys; etc. What is left behind stays behind! Parents, children will never learn responsibility if you keep running after them. Please instill in them the habit of packing their bags and getting ready for school the night before! This also disrupts classes and lessons when children are constantly called up to the office.
- Lost and found Parents, please insert a clear label with your child's name, surname & grade on all your child's uniform items (this applies to all learners in Grade R-7). We have a large number of uniform items in the Lost & Found container *without* labels, and we find that learners (and sometimes even parents) claim uniform items that do not even belong to them. Please note that all lost uniform items without labels will be washed and sent to our uniform shop for resale.